
GROUND TRANSPORTATION PERMIT CHARGES 
Effective July 1, 2018 

Companies that operate commercial and courtesy ground transportation services are required 
to enter into a business agreement with the airport in order to pick up passengers on airport 
property.  An annual permit charge applies to vehicles registered for unlimited outbound trips 
and airport staff will affix a permit decal to the vehicle.  The annual permit charge must be paid 
in full by July 1. New vehicles added between these dates will be eligible to pay a prorated 
charge.  The permit charges are not subject to refunds.  ONT will review the charges every year 
for appropriate cost recovery adjustments. 

     Annual Permit      Annual Permit 
Type of Carrier  Charge per Vehicle   Charge per Company 

Charter Limousines/Sedan  $593 n/a 

Charter Buses  $593 n/a 

Charter Vans  $593 n/a 

Hotel/Motel Courtesy Vehicles  n/a 12% of gross revenue

Off-airport Parking Shuttles  n/a 12% of gross revenue

$12 Single-Use Passenger Loading Pass 

Only charter vehicle operators that have a business agreement on file with the airport will be 
eligible to purchase a single-use passenger loading pass.  The pass is intended for vehicles that 
do not have annual permit decals and rarely service the airport.  The driver must purchase a 
pass prior to entering the terminal areas, write the required flight information on the pass, and 
visibly display the pass on the front dashboard of the vehicles.  A new pass is required for each 
outbound trip. 


